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The Honorable Loren G. Jennings
State Representative
Minnesota House of Representatives
State Office Building
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

Dear Mr. Jennings:

I am responding to your letter dated April 14, 1994, which requested
information regarding the length of time that would be required to rerick the
Prairie Island spent fuel pool if Northern States Power were denied tho use of
dry cask storage. The following answers are provided in response to the
questions in your letter:

1) I am aware that Prairie Island has previously reracked its spent fuel
pool; however, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) is not involved
with a licensee's design and preparation of a license amendment

!
application. Northern States Power or another utility representative

|would be the appropriate source for information regarding time required 1

for preparation of a rerack application.
!

2) The length of time required for a review of a licensee's application for
reracking is approximately 1 year. This estimate is based on a survey

|

,

of five recent rerack reviews. These reviews took from 9 to 16 months |

from date of application to date of amendment issuance. Third party I
intervention and public hearings before an Atomic Safety and Licensing
Board should not affect the review process. Under the provisions of
10 CFR 50.91, if the NRC makes a final determination that No Significant |

Hazards Consideration is involved and that the amendment should be
issued, the amendment will be effective upon issuance, even if adverse
public comwts have been received and even if a request for hearing hasbeen filed.

|

3) The length of time involved with the fabrication of racks and
.installation at a plant is utility specific. It is dependent upon the |schedule the utility and manufacturer have set. From a quick survey of

some of the plants that have recently received a rerack amendment and
are currently in the rack manufacturing and installation phase of the
process, implementation may take anywhere from 1 year to several years.

I trust this information is respcnsive to your request. If you have any
additional questions, you may contact the Prairie Island Project Manager,
Marsha Gamberoni at (301) 504-3024.

Sincerely, '

S *
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WilliamhRuss 1, Director

Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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Northern States Power Company Prairie Island Nuclear Generating
Plant

cc:

Mr. Roger 0. Anderson, Director
Licensing and Management Issues
Northern States Power Company
414 Nicollet Mall
Minneapolis, Minnesota 55401

J. E. Silberg, Esquire
Shaw, Pittman, Potts and Trowbridge
2300 N Street, N. W.
Washington DC 20037

Mr. E. L. Watzl, Site General Manager
Prairie Island Nuclear Generating

Plant
Northern States Power Company
1717 Wakonade Drive East ;

Welch, Minnesota 55089 |

l

Lisa R. Tiegel
Assistant Attorney General
Environmental Protection Division
Suite 200
520 Lafayette Road
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission )
Resident Inspector Office ;

1719 Wakonade Drive East
,

Welch, Minnesota 55089-9642 !
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Regional Administrator, Region III I
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
801 Warrenville Road
-Lisle,-Illinois 60532-4351

Mr. Jeff Cole, Auditor / Treasurer )
Goodhue County Courthouse ,

Box 408 I

Red Wing, Minnesota 55066-0408
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